C. I. F., SOUTHERN SECTION

MONTHLY BULLETIN

Vol. 21

FEBRUARY, 1958

No. 5

FEDERATION FOOTBALL RULES CHANGES

With the public controversy that has developed over the new football rules adopted by the N C A A for the 1958 season, many persons have called this office to inquire whether or not our high schools will be using these rules during the coming season. At the present time all high schools in the State of California are operating under the National Federation rules which have been devised by high school administrators for use in high school contests. The rules adopted by the colleges are for their use only, and will have no effect on high school games.

The National Federation Football Rules Committee met in Lexington, Kentucky early in January for the purpose of considering rule changes. It was pretty well agreed by the representatives present that the 1957 rules had been well accepted, and if at all possible they would like to leave the rules alone for a year.

With this philosophy prevailing, most of the rule changes for 1958 are in the nature of rule refinements, and there are only two changes which will have any noticeable affect on the game. These major changes are as follows: (1) Diagram, Page 4; Field and equipment diagrams will show the yardage stakes should be 7 feet high with an 8-inch disk at the top and the down marker should be a stake 6 feet 8 inches high with a flip plate 12 inches vertically and 10 inches horizontally. Also each of the coaches boxes will be shown as being 30 yards long, i.e., between the 35 yardlines instead of the present 40 yards. (2) Article 2 will be revised to state that a charged time-out occurs when: (a) request by the Captain or other authorized player is granted; or (b) the Referee's stopping of the clock or his delaying of the ready-for-play signal is necessary for removal of an injured player; or (c) repair of faulty equipment requires assistance of a team attendant or excessive delaying of the ready-for-play signal. This harmonizes with the mandatory removal of a player for one down in the outlined situations, and also provides specific coverage for certain cases connected with repair of equipment. The equipment situations were covered last year by interpretation but not by rule.

Officials and coaches in Southern California will be pleased to know that the National Fed-

4th ANNUAL APPRECIATION NIGHT HUGE SUCCESS

Co-sponsored by the St. Augustine's High School and the Notre Dame Club of San Diego, the 4th Annual Appreciation Night Banquet was held in the Ballroom of the El Cortez Hotel in San Diego, on Thursday night, January 23, 1958. The affair is held each year for the purpose of honoring all of the high school coaches and administrators of San Diego County, who do so much for youth through their work in the vast interscholastic athletic program in Southern California.

Each succeeding year this event has grown in stature until it has now reached the point where it occupies a most important place in the total athletic picture. Morris Frank, the able master of ceremonies from Houston, Texas, was never better, and he kept the huge audience in a happy mood the entire evening with his clever stories, ad-libs, and introduction of prominent guests. The principal speaker was Eddie Erdelatz, the successful and respected football coach of the U. S. Naval Academy at Annapolis. Coach Erdelatz gave an insight into the problems facing the midshipmen who participate in athletics, and his inspirational talk was enjoyed by all those present.

Most of the credit for the success of this unique affair must go to the Very Reverend John R. Aherne, Principal of St. Augustine's HS. It was his idea to initiate an event that would give public recognition to the tremendous accomplishments of the coaches and administrators in our secondary schools. His is the guiding hand that gives direction to this event, and I know all those connected with our interscholastic athletic program are very appreciative of Father Aherne's efforts in staging this outstanding banquet.

eration rules now make it mandatory for an injured player for whom time out has been called, to leave the field for one play. This has been a special rule in the Southern Section for the last five years, and through our recommendation it has been adopted by the National Federation and will govern the situation in all high school games played in the majority of states. A complete and detailed account of all rule changes will be mailed to our schools in the near future.

CALIFORNIA INTERSCHOLASTIC FEDERATION, SOUTHERN SECTION

Los Angeles 34, Calif. 8760 Venice Blvd. Telephones TExas 0-3161 and VErmont 8-0646

Officers

Rev. Lawrence Caruso, Athletic Director, St. Francis HS, President Winston Nelson, Principal, Pomona HS, Treas. Kenneth Fagans, Commissioner of Athletics

Executive Committee

B. L. Bergstrom, Supt., El Monte HS District,

Winston Nelson, Principal, Pomona High School Keith Gunn, Principal, Victor Valley High School, Victorville

B. L. Jamison, Principal, Centennial HS,

Matt Korwin, Principal, San Dieguito HS,

Frank O. Hopkins, Principal, Brea-Olinda HS John R. Taylor, Principal, Nordhoff HS, Ojai Rev. L. Caruso, Ath. Dir., St. Francis HS George W. Phelps, Jr., Principal, Arroyo HS

COMMISSIONER'S CORNER

The CIF, SS rule pertaining to participation by high school boys on outside teams is fairly well understood by all concerned. There is a question in the minds of a great many persons however, as to the status of a boy who while competing on a high school swimming, tennis, wrestling, golf, gymnastics, or track team enters an AAU or independent meet.

The eligibility of a high school boy who desires to compete in a AAU or independent meet during the regular high school season would not be jeopardized if he complies with the fol-

lowing conditions:

1. He must compete in the AAU or independent meet as an unattached individual, and cannot represent his high school or any club or organization.

2. He must personally pay his own entrance fee, and any expenses involved in enter-

ing or attending the meet.

3. When he competes he must not wear the uniform of his high school or any outside club or organization.

NOTE: Doubles in tennis is not considered a team, but a relay team in swimming or track would be considered a team activity.

We do not encourage the participation of our high school athletes in outside competition. It is realized however, that in certain individual sports, many of our schools do not field teams, because of lack of facilities, competition, or adequate personnel to direct the program. In these situations it is many times necessary for outstanding boys to enter outside competition prior to our CIF championship tournaments or meets in a particular sport. These boys must be certain they follow the regulations prescribed above.

High school golfers who compete in tournaments, where money prizes are offered, must, before competing, file a declaration in writing

with the Commissioner of Athletics, indicating whether they are competing as an amateur or as a professional. Failure to do so will be deemed cause for disbarment from further high school golf matches.

We trust that all coaches in our member schools will become conversant with all phases of our eligibility rules, so they may correctly inform and guide our high school youngsters. It is most unfortunate when a high school athlete must be declared ineligible for interscholastic competition because he violated an existing CIF or amateur rule.

CIF, SS PLAYOFF DATES FOR THE 1958-59 SCHOOL YEAR To assist schools and leagues in setting up their

1958-59 schedules, the playoff dates for next year, as approved by the Council are as follows: Nov. 28, Dec. 5, 12, 19 CROSS COUNTRY Nov. 26, Dec. 5 Nov. 21, 24, 26 Feb. 21, 28, March 6 Feb. 24, 27, March 3, 6, 7 WATER POLO____ WRESTLING. BASKETBALL April 17, 24 Invitational Swim Relays **GYMNASTICS** SWIMMING... Feb. 24, 27 Championship Swim Meet

Free Lance Meets April 24 Preliminaries_ April 28 Semi-Finals__ April 29 Diving Prelims Championship.
TRACK & FIELD May 9, 16, 23, May 1 State Meet-May 29

Team Tourney, May 25 Individual, June 1
May 19, 22, 26, June 2, 5
B & C Tournament, May 2, 9 GOLF BASEBALL A Tournament, June 6 TENNIS Team Playoffs, May 18, 22, 26, June 1

MINUTES OF EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING, FEBRUARY 8, 1958

The meeting was called to order by Mr. B. L. Bergstrom, Chairman, at the CIF Office, February 8, at 9:00 A.M. Those present were Messrs. B. L. Bergstrom, Supt. of Schools at El Monte; Winston Nelson, Principal of Ganesha HS; B. F. Jamison, Principal of Centennial HS; Frank O. Hopkins, Principal of Brea-Olinda HS; John R. Taylor, Principal of Nordhoff HS; George Phelps, Principal of Arroyo HS; Matt Korwin, Principal of San Dieguito HS; Father Lawrence Caruso, Athletic Director of St. Francis HS; Oliver Corbin, Principal of Covina HS; Keith Gunn, Principal of Victor Valley HS; and Ken Fagans, Commissioner of

1. It was moved, seconded, and carried that the Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting held at El Monte HS, January 13, 1958, be approved as read.

2. It was moved, seconded, and carried that the Executive Committee recommend to the SS Council that the following schools be accepted for membership: Bishop Montgomery HS of Torrance, San Marcos HS of Santa Barbara, Charter Oak HS of Covina, North Phoenix HS, and Orange-Merced HS of Covina.

3. The financial report on the 1957 football playoffs was presented by the Commissioner of Athletics. The total receipts accruing to the CIF, SS was just over the amount budgeted for the fiscal year. It was moved, seconded, and carried to accept the report as presented.

4. It was moved, seconded, and carried to approve the playoff dates for the 1958-59 school year, as published elsewhere in this bulletin.

5. The Commissioner reported that he had contacted Mr. Gene R. Laumeister, the official representative of the Colt Baseball League, relative to working out some mutually satisfactory rules pertaining to the participation of high school youngsters in the Colt Baseball program. Mr. Laumeister having read our policy governing American Legion Baseball, stated that it would be most acceptable to his group to have the same rules apply to participation by boys in the Colt Baseball program.

In discussing this item the majority of members present were of the opinion that this rule should govern participation of high school boys in any outside baseball program. It was moved, seconded, and carried that the same CIF, SS rules that apply to American Legion Baseball, (page 53, of the Blue Book) also govern participation by our high school boys in all other community or recreation sponsored amateur baseball programs. The secretary was instructed to draft this resolution for inclusion in the By-Laws on baseball, with a notice of such action to be sent at the earliest possible moment to

each baseball coach in the SS.

6. Santa Monica HS requested an interpretation on the following eligibility case: A boy attended Santa Monica HS and then withdrew to attend a private school which was not a member of the CIF and conducted no athletic program. There was no change of address on the part of the parents at any time. The boy later returned to Santa Monica HS after one year and would like to compete in interscholastic athletics. It was moved, seconded, and carried that the boy would be ineligible at Santa Monica HS because our present rules state that a boy is ineligible when he transfers from one high school to another, when there has been no change of address on the part of his parents or legal guardian, which necessitates such a change

7. Mira Costa HS requested an interpretation on the following eligibility case: A boy who had been attending school in Hawaii and who wanted to complete his education on the mainland, came to live with friends in Manhattan Beach and enrolled at Mira Costa HS. The boy wishes to compete in interscholastic athletics immediately at the new school. It was moved, seconded, and carried that the boy would be ineligible at Mira Costa HS because there had been no change of address on the part of his parents which necessitated a change of schools. The fact that he came from Hawaii would have no bearing on the case as Hawaii is a member

of the National Federation of State High School Athletic Associations, and the present rule would apply the same as to a boy transferring in from any part of the United States.

8. Meeting adjourned at 10:00 A.M. to join the CIF, SS Council meeting at that time.

Respectfully submitted, Ken Fagans Secretary

APPROVED SANCTIONED EVENTS

The following is a supplemental list of approved sanctioned events since publishing of the January Bul-BASEBALL:

Apr. 3, 4, 5 Invitational Baseball Tournament @ Carpinteria HS SWIMMING:

Whittier District Swim Meet @ Mar. 25, 27 Whittier HS

May 12 AAU Indoor Swimming Championship @ Mission Beach Pool

TENNIS: Apr. 24, 25, 26 Ojai Valley Tennis Tournament TRACK: Mar. 15 South Bay Relays @ Sweetwater HS

Coachella Valley Relays 4th Annual Mustang Relays @ Mar. 28 Apr. 1 San Dieguito HS Easter Relays @ Santa Barbara

WRESTLING: Feb. 7 El Camino Invitational Wrestling Tournament

MINUTES OF CIF, SS COUNCIL MEETING, FEBRUARY 8, 1958

The winter meeting of the CIF, SS Council was held on Saturday morning, February 8, 1958, in the patio of Helms Hall. The meeting was called to order by President Lawrence Caruso, Athletic Director of St. Francis HS. Official representatives from the 36 leagues were in attendance with the exception of the Channel, Desert-Inyo and Hi-Lo leagues.

1. It was moved, seconded, and carried that the Minutes of the Council meeting on December 14, 1957, be approved as published in the January, 1958, Monthly Bulletin.

2. It was moved, seconded, and carried that the Minutes of the Executive Committee meetings of January 13, and February 8, 1958, be approved as read.

3. Mr. George Phelps, Jr., Chairman of the committee appointed to study the present SS rule pertaining to spring and summer football practice, presented the recommendations of his committee. It was the unanimous opinion of this committee that Article XVI, Section 13, of the By-Laws be changed to read as follows:

Football practice-There shall be no football practice between December 1 of any school year and the following June 15, except in gym suits. Football shoes may be used, but no protective equipment. Between June 15, and the authorized date for the starting of regular organized football practice in September, a member school shall not conduct any type of team instruction or practice.

After much discussion it was moved, second-

ed and carried that this item be referred back to the leagues for study and placed on the Agenda of the May meeting of the Council.

4. Mr. Oliver Corbin, as directed by the Council at the December meeting, presented a revised proposal of the recommendation to change the State CIF rule pertaining to awards. The wording of the new proposal is as follows: Unless further limited by sections, awards and trophies that may be given in CIF activities, sanctioned meets and tournaments shall be limited as follows:

(a) Awards in all activities including league championship, individual awards such as ribbons, cups, plaques and medals, shall not exceed ten dollars (\$10) each in cost

(b) Awards for any sectional championship shall not exceed twenty-five dollars (\$25) in cost.

There was considerable discussion concerning this matter as leagues indicated a preference for certain parts of the proposal while disapproving other sections. It was finally moved, seconded and carried that the Southern Section representatives on the State CIF Council, be authorized to present this recommended change in the Constitution of the State CIF, at the next meeting of the State CIF Council.

5. A revised addition to Article XX of the By-Laws (Tennis Regulations), was presented for consideration. It was moved seconded and carried that the following rest rule for tennis tournaments sanctioned or conduced by the CIF, SS be included in Article XX of the By-Laws:

(a) All scholastic players be allowed at least a twenty (20) minute rest between their first and second single matches

(b) All scholastic players be allowed at least a thirty (30) minutes rest between their second and third singles matches

(c) All scholastic players be allowed at least a forty-five (45) minute rest between any subsequent singles matches beyond the third

(d) If the matches are in doubles only, the rest times mentioned above could be cut to 10, 20, and 30 minutes respectively

(e) If the matches are doubles and singles intermixed, the rest period shall be the maximum time that would apply to any participant according to rules (a) and (d) above

(f) If a match goes over twenty-two games, the rest period before the next match of either player should be automatically extended ten (10) minutes

(g) The above listed rest times can be shortened (not eliminated) only by consent of both the player involved and his coach; thus, if the coach (no substitutes allowed) is not present, the times are binding. Frankly, this measure is to prevent a tournament from exerting undue pressure on a player who may not have mature judgment in such matters.

6. It was moved, seconded, and carried that the present Northern and Southern Group of leagues playoffs, be combined into one playoff beginning with the 1958-59 school year, with a new name to be devised for this new grouping.

7. The Commissioner announced that the 1958
National Federation of State High School Athletic Associations Annual Convention would be held in Santa Barbara from June 22 to 26 inclusive. President Caruso advised the Council of a letter received from William W. Russell, Executive Secretary of the CIF, in which he indicated the many values to be gained by our leaders in attending this meeting, and expressed the hope that many members of the Council would be able to attend. It was moved, seconded, and carried that members of the Executive Committee be authorized to attend this meeting, with expenses to be paid by the SS.

8. The request of the Citrus Belt League that weight classification of boys be done at the beginning of each semester, instead of only once a year, was presented for consideration. After some discussion it was moved, seconded, and carried that no change be made in the present regulations which provide that boys be weighed in once each school year.

9. The request of the Citrus Belt League that a tournament be established to determine an official Southern Section team championship in Class B basketball was presented for consideration. It was moved, seconded, and unanimously carried that no playoff or tournament be established to decide a CIF, SS, Class B team champ

ionship in basketball. 10. The Commissioner distributed an informational bulletin about the 1958 basketball playoffs and requested the assistance of all League Representatives in arranging and conducting the forthcoming playoffs. There will be approximately 30 games played on February 25, the opening night of the playoffs, which puts quite a strain on the SS Office. As we must assist in arranging the location of first round contests, appoint all officials, mail tickets to competing schools, notify administrators of the home school as to the names of the officials and their fee and travel expenses, it is imperative that as many of the details as possible be worked out in advance. To do this operation successfully requires the cooperation of all con-

the Arrowhead League, requested the assistance of the Council in settling a releaguing issue involving the continued membership of Needles HS in the Arrowhead League. Mr. Sanchez informed the group that his league was desirous of terminating Needles membership in the Arrowhead League due mainly to the great travel distances involved and because of the necessity for boys and coaches to miss so many classes. Mr. Wally Coon, Principal of Needles HS, then

gave rebuttal to the arguments of the Arrowhead League and made a plea for his school to be retained in the league so that it could benefit from the many advantages to be gained from league membership.

Mr. Bergstrom, Chairman of the Releaguing Committee, explained that in cases where both sides had sound arguments in their favor, it had been the policy of his committee to decide in the best interest of the majority. Since the Arrowhead League had voted 11 to 1, to terminate the membership of Needles HS in the league, the releaguing committee had voted unanimously to recommend to the Council that Needles HS be placed on a free lance status for the 1958-59 school year. After some discussion it was moved, seconded, and carried that Needles HS would remain as a member of the Arrowhead League until the close of the 1958 football season, at which time they would revert to free lance status.

12. It was moved, seconded, and carried to thank Mr. Schroeder and the Helms Athletic Foundation for their courtesy in providing the use of their excellent facilities for this meeting. There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned at 12:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Ken Fagans, Secretary

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR ALL SS TRACK COACHES

Attention is invited to the CIF, Southern Section Blue Book wherein on pages 34 to 38, Track Regulations are printed. These regulations supersede and supplement the National Federation Track and Field Rules which govern all high school track competition. A National Track and Field Rule Book has been mailed to all CIF track coaches.

A change has been made in the order of events for CIF competition. The A-100 yard dash has been moved up to the third event and the A-440 yard dash has been changed from the fifth event to the ninth place on the program. This change was effected by the track committee to give varsity boys the opportunity to double up on the 100 and 440 yard events. The correct order of events may be found on page 35 of the Blue Book.

With many fine invitational meets set, and with dual meets under way, attention is directed to the following rules:

1. Class A contestants may enter only three events and the relay; of the three, two may be track and one field, or one may be track and two field. No boy may run more than one of the 440, 880, or mile events.

2. Class B contestants may enter only three events and the relay, two track and one field, or one track and two field, and no boy who runs a 220-yard race may run the 660-yard race, or the 1320-yard race, or may any boy run both

the 660-yard and the 1320-yard race.

3. In the Class C meet a boy may compete in two events, plus the relay, however he may not compete in both the 180-yard race and the 660-yard race.

4. Where preliminary and finals are held the same day, only the boys who compete on the preliminary relay team are eligible to run in the finals. When prelims and finals are held on separate days, the school may run any boy who is an eligible contestant as a member of the relay team. But each boy must be fully eligible in all respects.

5. As this Bulletin goes to press the exact location of the State Meet is undecided because it is not known whether the Los Angeles Coliseum will be available for track meets. The meet will be conducted by the Southern Section however, and if the Coliseum is not available, another suitable location will be secured.

6. The following sites and dates are listed for 1958 Championship meets:

May 10—PRELIMINARY MEETS—Bellflower
High School, Carpinteria High School,

Chaffey High School, San Diego State College MAY 17—SEMI-FINAL MEETS—Huntington

Beach High School, Compton High School MAY 24— SS CHAMPIONSHIP MEET—Arroyo HS, El Monte

MAY 31—STATE MEET—Los Angeles Metropolitan Area

MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING OF EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF CIF, SS

The special meeting of the Executive Committee was called to order by Chairman, B. L. Bergstrom, at 9:20 A. M., January 13, 1958, in the Superintendents Office in El Monte. Those present included Messrs. B. L. Bergstrom, Supt. of Schools in El Monte; Oliver Corbin, Principal of Covina HS; Keith Gunn, Principal of Victor Valley HS; Father Lawrence Caruso, Athletic Director of St. Francis HS; B. F. Jamison, Principal of Centennial HS; Matt Korwin, Principal of San Dieguito HS; Frank Hopkins, Principal of Brea-Olinda HS; John R. Taylor, Principal of Nordhoff HS; George Phelps, Principal of Arroyo HS; and Ken Fagans, Commissioner of Athletics.

1. It was moved, seconded, and carried that the Minutes of the Executive Committee meeting of December 14, 1957, be approved as read.

2. A letter from North Phoenix HS requesting associate membership in the CIF, SS was presented to the Executive Committee for consideration. The secretary pointed out to the group that North Phoenix HS had been an associate member of the SS for many years, and only recently dropped their membership in our organization because they felt they could, at the present time, secure adequate competition in their own State of Arizona. After some discussion it was moved, seconded, and carried that it be recommended to the Council that North

Phoenix HS be admitted to associate membership in the SS if North Phoenix HS expected to continue their membership for some years in order to obtain the maximum benefits from association with our member schools. The secretary was directed to inform North Phoenix HS of this action so they could determine whether or not they would desire membership on this

3. It was moved, seconded, and carried to adopt in principle, the basketball financial regulations that were used in 1957 for the 1958 playoffs, with the Commissioner to make certain items more detailed, and to see that a copy of the regulations is mailed to all news outlets in

Southern California.

4. Three representatives from Mount Carmel HS, Rev. Eugene McCallen, Principal; Father Augustus Carter, Athletic Director; and Mr. Walter Ambord, football coach, appeared before the Executive Committee in reference to an unsportsmanlike incident which occurred at the half time in a football playoff contest with Downey HS on November 29, 1957. The matter was discussed thoroughly, and Father Mc-Callen apologized on behalf of his school and coach, and assured the committee that the administrators at his school had already taken steps to make certain that in the future the athletic program at Mount Carmel HS would be conducted in keeping with the finest traditions of good sportsmanship. He also informed the group that the Catholic League had made plans to activate a principals' committee for the purpose of better controlling and guiding the interscholastic athletic program in their member schools. It was moved, seconded, and carried to accept Mount Carmel's apology for the unsportsmanlike action on the part of their coach, and with the assurance that Mount Carmel HS would exert every effort to maintain a high standard of sportsmanship in the future, to consider the incident closed, and to commend the two administrators for their very cooperative at-

5. A letter from Lyle Martin, Principal of titude. Claremont HS, calling attention to what he considered to be an unfairness in the present CIF rule which permitted parochial schools to enroll students from any area, and have them eligible while the public schools were limited to drawing students from specific districts, was presented to the committee for consideration. It was pointed out that in the playoffs small public high schools, representing a community of 6,000 people, had to oppose parochial schools that were permitted to attract students from a county whose population figures were over 600,-000. The matter was discussed, and it was the unanimous opinion of the members present that the present CIF rule does not favor one group at the expense of another, but that the fault may lie in the manner in which schools are grouped for the playoffs. Under our present rules a boy who graduates from the 8th grade of an elementary school, or the 9th grade of a

junior high, may attend any school in the state, public, private, or parochial, and be eligible for interscholastic competition. We realize that most boys continue their education in the high school district in which they reside, but it must not be overlooked that according to our rules it is not necessary for them to do so in order to be eligible for athletics.

When any school, or schools, reach the point where because of large enrollment, undue emphasis on athletics, or any other pertinent reason, they dominate a particular section of the playoffs, then those schools should be placed on a level of competition with schools of comparative strength. The Commissioner was instructed to bring this matter to the attention of the Football Regulations Committee, with an aim towards devising a more equitable grouping of schools

for playoff purposes.

6. Santa Maria HS requested permission to participate in the 1958 Central Group of Leagues basketball and baseball playoffs, rather than in the Northern Group of leagues playoff to which they had been assigned. They pointed out that their school now had an enrollment of over 1500 students, and that last year they had easily won the basketball and baseball championship in the Northern Group of Leagues playoffs. With even better teams coming up this year they were of the opinion that they would welcome competition with the larger schools in the SS. It was moved, seconded, and carried that Santa Maria HS be placed in the Central group of leagues basketball and baseball playoffs for the 1958 school year if they win the championship in the San Luis Obispo League.

7. Mr. Phelps of Arroyo HS brought to the committee's attention the many problems connected with the participation of high school boys in the Colt and Babe Ruth leagues baseball program. So that both high school administrators and coaches of Colt and Babe Ruth league teams can cooperate more fully in this matter it was moved, seconded, and carried that the Commissioner of Athletics contact the leaders of these youth baseball programs and endeavor to work out some mutually beneficial rules similar to the ones now in the Blue Book pertaining to Amer-

ican Legion baseball. 8. The playoff dates for the 1958-59 school year were discussed and it was decided that the 1958-59 playoff dates be relatively the same as those set for the 1957-58 school year. The Commisioner was directed to prepare a proposed playoff schedule for the 1958-59 school year, and to present it for adoption at the next meeting of the Executive Committee.

9. It was moved, seconded, and carried that Mr. B. L. Bergstrom, and El Monte HS, be thanked for hosting this special meeting of the

Executive Committee.

10. There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was officially adjourned at 11:50 A.M.

Respectfully submitted, KEN FAGANS, Secretary